
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August 2, 2023 

ANNUAL AHERA NOTIFICATION 

    Godfrey-Lee Public Schools conducted an extensive asbestos survey of all buildings in 1989.  

Based on the findings of this inspection, a comprehensive management plan was drafted.  This 

plan details the response actions that the district would be taking regarding asbestos containing 

material found in our buildings.   

    This notification was sent to all district residents, parents, teachers, and employees as required 

by law.  The AHERA management plan is located in each of the buildings in the main offices as 

well as in the Facilities Office at the ECC.  This plan is available for inspection at our 

administration office without cost or restriction during normal business hours, from 8:30 AM to 

4:00 PM, Monday through Friday.  If you wish to have a personal copy, please notify the main 

administrative office and it will be supplied to you within 5 working days at a cost of 30 cents 

per page.  

    During the 2022/2023 school year, an extensive testing and removal project in relation to the 

remodel of Lee Middle/High School was undertaken. Additionally, three portable classrooms 

were removed from the East Lee Campus and all materials were tested and found to be negative. 

Testing was completed at the E.C.C. and Godfrey Elementary prior to minor remodel projects 

and all materials were found to be negative. 

    I completed Designated Person Training on July 6th, 2000 and became the designated person 

for the District on August 14th, 2000. The six-month periodic inspections were completed on 

December 19, 2022  and June 29, 2023. The areas of ACM at Lee and Godfrey were inspected 

and were determined to be non-friable. There are no known areas of A.C.M. at the E.C.C., East 

Lee, the 6th Grade Campus or the Administration Building. The three-year A.H.E.R.A. inspection 

was completed on August 17, 2021, and all areas were found to be in compliance.  The next three 

year inspection will occur in August of 2024. A completely updated program for Lee Middle 

/High will be published at the end of the remodel project in early 2024. 

 

Our main office address is: 

Godfrey-Lee Public Schools Administration Building 

1324 Burton St. SW 

Wyoming, MI. 49509  

 

    Our procedures for dealing with asbestos in our schools reflect our desire to make our schools 

a safe place in which students learn.  If you have further questions, please call the Operations 

Director at 616-241-1140.       

 

 

Scott A. Bergman 

G.L.P.S. Designated Person 


